

December 2019

Dear Pastor, Church, and praying friends,

Greetings from the Navajo Nation Indian Reservation. I pray that this letter finds you doing well in your service to our Lord. We trust that you had a wonderful Christmas as we did.

December is one of the busiest and fruitful months as we reach out to our communities with the gospel. People seem to be more open to hearing the real Christmas story. Several churches blessed us with gift bags and backpacks, which we used as an outreach. Both Old Paths Baptist Church and Newcomb Baptist Church held a special Christmas service, and both churches had new visitors and some giving their life to Jesus.

We rejoice in all that the Lord has allowed us to do in 2019. Many souls were saved and baptized. We saw God move in ways that would be impossible for man. God is moving among our people, and He is changing and rebuilding lives and families. We are anticipating moving into our new building shortly. Many of you graciously gave financially to the building projects, and others came out to help build. We are very grateful for all who had a part.

Through all the busyness, our family had a wonderful Christmas. Thank you for the thoughtful love offering that made our Christmas extra special.

We want to say thank you for allowing us to help you fulfill the great commission as your ambassadors. We thank you for the prayers and your spiritual investment here on the Navajo Indian Reservation. May God continue to bless you richly in 2020.

In Christ,

Ryan Nez